
 
January 21, 2021 

 
 
Kayleen Anderson 
School Nutrition Association  
700 S. Washington Street 
Suite #300 
Alexandria, VA 22314-4287 
 
Re: Facility Usage-Vaccination Distribution Site: 
 
Dear Ms. Anderson, 
 
In response to the continued and ongoing COVID-19 vaccination efforts currently underway, the Salt 
Lake County Health Department has designated the Mountain America Exposition Center as a COVID-19 
Vaccine Distribution Center. The usage of Mountain America Exposition Center for this purpose will 
provide our community with the much needed support for proper distribution of the COVID-19 vaccine. 
We are honored to be part of this effort, and welcome the opportunity to serve our community in this 
way. However, due to the occupation of this facility for vaccination purposes we are now required to 
issue notice of event cancelation/postponement for all clients with events through June 30, 2021.  
 
The estimated period of vaccine distribution within the facility extends the disruption from the previous 
facility closure period and now includes the cancelation/postponement of all events through​ ​June 30, 
2021​. Salt Lake County and Mountain America Exposition Center will continue assessing the need for 
facility usage during this time. It is possible that an extension of facility usage may be needed and usage 
past June 30, 2021 will be communicated to affected clients as needed.  
 
In light of this emergency use of Mountain America Exposition Center, the Force Majeure (Section 20. 
(d)) clause in your executed License Agreement may have been triggered. This clause relieves both 
parties of any damages associated with event cancellation. We remain committed to exploring the 
possibility of providing you with alternative dates to hold your event. Our Sales team will be reaching out 
to assess your event needs as soon as possible, and will work diligently to explore all avenues possible 
to secure a successful solution for all parties involved.  
   
We want to thank you for your patience and understanding during this difficult time. Please contact your 
Event or Sales Manager with immediate concerns.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Dan Hayes 
General Manager 
Mountain America Exposition Center 

 



 
 

 


